Visiting Scholar Program

Criteria and approval process for Visiting Scholar Program
Andrew W. Mellon Flexible Faculty Development Program/

1. Approval Process
Proposals for hosting a visiting scholar will be evaluated and approved by the Faculty Council. Those Council members who belong to departments or groups submitting proposals must recuse themselves from all deliberations and voting.

2. Budget
We are budgeted for $75,000. annually, which is designed to allow us to host an outside expert for one semester, cost to include salary, benefits and housing allowance.  

3.  Criteria  
Departments and individuals in the humanities, creative arts and humanistic social sciences are invited to submit proposals for hosting a distinguished visitor for a semester.  Proposals should demonstrate how the visitor will enrich our community by contributing to ongoing faculty initiatives.  We also hope that such visitors will bring expertise and experience of sufficient breadth to engage broader audiences of faculty, staff and students at the College, perhaps in a public setting.  Proposals should detail the contributions expected from such visitors (a course, a faculty seminar and/or public lectures etc.)  We generally expect to fund areas of interest rather than specific individuals and encourage the posting of this opportunity.   At the same time, we realize that there is often serendipity in locating established professionals open to a semester in Portland, and in special cases, will entertain more targeted proposals. 

6.  Application Process
Proposals due in the Associate Dean’s Office by October 15.  Applications should include a principal contact, the names and signatures of those supporting the application, the enumeration of a recruitment strategy, and an explanation of why the presence of such a visitor will enrich our community as itemized above.  

